Petition asking Government to Reinstate the Racial Discrimination Act
A total of 4175 signatures were collected. 2175 were from the online version of the petition and a further 2000 from the pen and paper version.

Thank you to all those who signed, all those who assisted in the distribution of the petition and all those who helped in the collection of signatures.

The petition will be tabled in the Senate by Sen Rachel Siewert on 18th. September and I will forward to you the media release on that day. I would be grateful if you are able to pass on this information to all those who have assisted with the petition.
I have been asked a number of questions about the petition and below you will see a copy of those questions and the answers.

Let us hope that we will get a positive response to our request, and the request of many others who have also been lobbying government to have the Racial Discrimination Act in the Northern Territory reinstated in full

Again, very sincere thanks for all the great work.

Michele 

Questions & Answers
What kind of petition was it?

A grass roots petition, started by an individual and friends. The petition, without the resources of a backup organisation, simply relied upon the goodwill of individuals who care about human rights.

Did you get assistance with the distribution of the petition?

Assistance came from church related bodies and from some peak social justice and      development organisations.
Who was targeted?

Mainstream individuals and communities, with the intention of broadening the support base for the Reinstatement of the RDA.

Which groups responded to the petition?

Community, church and social justice organisations, but most especially individuals who believe that human rights protection is for All. 

What was the reaction to the petition?

Many had no knowledge that the RDA had been suspended in the NT and were quite shocked to learn about it. Others initially admitted they didn’t totally understand the implications.

What were some of the main themes from the comments on the electronic petition? 

Human rights legislation is non-negotiable – these rights belong to ALL Australians.  They can never be removed for political expediency 

There is a strong call for justice and a great desire for government not to repeat the mistakes of the past by imposing ‘solutions’ on Indigenous Australians rather than engaging in consultation.
That Australia remains faithful to its international human rights commitments and adopt the recommendations of the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Social Justice Commissioner, Tom Calma.
The suspension of the Act may have been well intentioned but it is in fact racist, discriminatory and at best, paternalistic. 

Many expressed shame as well disappointment that the ‘Sorry’ has not been followed up by the Labour government by the reinstatement of the Act. 

Concerns were expressed about the reasoning that led to the suspension of the Act and whether the government is focused on regaining control over land for the purpose of mineral exploration.

Was the petition successful?

Yes, the petition led to much discussion and an increased awareness of the issue, especially from a human rights perspective. From the point of view of raising awareness the petition has been especially successful.

